



# *Silsbee*

## *Early College High School*

### Partnership Meeting

LIT

Conference Room

October 19, 2017

11AM

---

Members Present: Pat Calhoun, Ken Lamartiniere, Paul Trevino, Mona Harrell-Bodle, Justine Pina

#### Meeting Minutes:

1. Academic Advisor
  - a. Justine Pina will be the LIT Academic Advisor for SHS
  - b. Her schedule begins in November; she has meet the SHS counselors
2. Schedule for the Spring Semester 2018
  - a. Spring classes for Cohort 2020 will be HUMA 1315 with Mrs Smith as possible instructor
  - b. on M W F
  - c. Spring classes for Cohort 2021 will be SPCH 1315 with Mrs Linn M- F and SPCH 1318 in same time frame. Will need to review the minute requirement for both Speech classes .
  - d. The number of students taking the classes will not be known until closer to the starting date for spring classes. All ECHS Students must be passing their current high school classes and college if taking a college class before moving to the next semester of coursework.
  - e. SHS will move the classes to the morning time to help accommodate LIT professors and restrict the interference of absenteeism from extracurricular activities on the high school campus.
2. Academic Performance Information
  - a. Mr Lamartiniere provided copies of LIT API to SECHS.
  - b. This will be the topic for one of our Parent Support Meetings
4. Technical Issues
  - a. Jacob Woodall and TYke Camron work on the technical problems experienced with online testing
  - b. It was determined the wyse client computers were not compatible with programs from LIT.
- 5) ARTS 1301
  - a. Students are in communication with Instructor and receiving responses.
  - b. Instructor relayed that students all are doing well and should not be moved from online class.
- 6) Long Term Course Schedule review and modification
  - a. The crosswalk needs to be reviewed again
  - b. There needs to be clarification on classes for junior and senior year
- 7) Other items not on Agenda
  - a. Another field trip to LIT to look at campus. There will be a tailgate party October 28<sup>th</sup> and the ECHS students are invited. This is a place to start bridging the relationship with LIT-ECHS and Lamar.
  - b. Summer Bridge needs to be scheduled and are we looking at conducting the same format. It worked so well that LIT is making it mandatory that their students attend orientation similar to our bridge.
  - c. SECHS Principal asked about tuition fees that Ms Armentor was going to submit to the Board of Regency. According to LIT team, she did submit the information to Dr Howard to present the November meeting.
  - d. Training staff was mention. Would SISD be interested in working with LIT on training?
- 8) Next meeting
  - a. November 2nd at SHS Library at 11:30.